	NEWS BULLETIN SCRIPT
	Wednesday, January 14, 2015


13 Jan 2015

Good afternoon. It is 1 o’clock and I am David Lukan with Radio Miraya news.
The Headlines:
· IGAD Heads of State summit postponed
· UN calls for release of African Union human rights report on atrocities committed during the conflict
· Cold temperatures affect thousands of South Sudanese refugees in Khartoum
The IGAD Heads of State summit, previously scheduled for this weekend has been postponed.  
The IGAD regional communications office in Addis Ababa has released a statement saying the 29th extraordinary session called for the South Sudan political crisis will now take place at the end of January. 

The statement says the summit will be held on the sidelines of the African Union summit scheduled for the 23rd to the 31st of this month in Addis Ababa, Ethiopia. 

No reason has been given for the postponement.  President Salva Kiir is expected to attend the summit.
Meanwhile, the United Nations is urging the African Union to release its report on human rights violations during its next summit.  

The UN Assistant Secretary-General for Human Rights, Ivan Simonovic says he will be attending the AU meeting with Secretary-General Ban Ki-moon and is expecting the findings to be taken up during the discussions.

The African Union established a commission of inquiry to investigate human rights violations and other abuses in May last year.

The 5-man commission, chaired by former Nigerian President Olusegun Obasanjo is yet to release its findings.  
Eight people have been killed and several others injured in inter-clan clashes in Cueibet County, one week after a peace campaign was launched in Lakes State. 

Three women and a nine year old girl are among those killed in the clashes between the Tiap-Tiap and Pagor communities in the Lang area.

The paramount chief of the Tiap-Tiap community, Marial Chliep, was injured and is receiving treatment.  

Cueibet County Commissioner Isaac Mayom Malek says extra security personnel have been deployed to the area but the situation remains tense. 
Malek explains how the fighting broke out.  

Isaac Mayom Malek: “It was actually revenge from those of Pagor. They were actually three people and attacked people at night in the area called Lang near Tiap-Tiap of which resulted to death of eight people. Among the eight, four are ladies and four are men.”
Still in Lakes State, the newly named cabinet has been sworn into office.  

The 11 ministers named in a recent cabinet reshuffle took their oaths at the State Administrative Office, in the presence of Deputy Governor Santo Domic Chol.  

The Ministers were sworn in without the endorsement of the State Legislative Assembly. 

The Deputy Governor says the names were not taken to the State Parliament for vetting because of logistical challenges in convening the MPs during recess.  

Santo Domic Chol” “Most of the MPs are on recess and it is really very difficult for us to bring them and of course, the governor tried to bring from all the corners where they are but of course, Lakes State as system is faced with some financial crises (so) we were not really able to hire the number of flights to bring all these honourable members to Lakes State. This why we decided as system that of course, we don’t need that kind of administrative vacuum in Lakes State or leadership vacuum in Lakes State. This why the Governor decided  to swear in the members of the new cabinet and of course he has written to the speaker of the Assembly telling him that we are compelled by the situation to do so.”

The Speaker of the State Assembly Baipath Majuec Rielpou says the swearing in is in violation of the constitution.

Baipath Rielpou: “I did not give go ahead for swearing in because the vital requirement to vet and approve their appointment has been compromised. This shows clearly the intention of the Governor to bypass the Assembly because constitutional requirements needed after an appointment…  The Assembly has been compromised, because we have to vet those members of the cabinet that have been appointed. We have to vet them to see whether the qualified to run the offices.”

In Western Equatoria, a conference to address disputes between cattle herders and farming communities in Mundri West County opens tomorrow. 
The two-day conference will attempt to come up with lasting solutions to the problems facing the two communities.
Mundri West County Commissioner Lexson Mubruk says the meeting will draw participants from the farming and herding communities, as well as representatives from the national and state governments. 
Mubruk is confident solutions will be found.

Lexson Mubruk: “The difference between all the other conferences or meetings held by the cattle owners here in Mundri West is that this time the state took the responsibility and the government from national level are going to send representatives and the top officials from states like lakes, Jonglei and Central Equatoria will be here and the owners of the cattle are going to be here. I am sure it is going to be fruitful.”
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Unusually cold temperatures are affecting thousands of South Sudanese refugees in Khartoum.  
Over the past few weeks temperatures have fallen to low levels, leaving the 100,000 refugees in need of shelter and warm clothing.  

The Humanitarian Affairs Attaché in the South Sudan Embassy in Khartoum, Kapi Jermaya Abraham, says many of the suffering people are children.  

Kapi Jermaya Abraham: "There is a cold *** very heavy hit Khartoum and all the 38 camp sites which accommodate 103,000 individuals affected by cold… They do not have any clothes or blankets and plastic sheets. There is a very clear effect on those suffering especially children, and thank God so far no deaths or injuries (have been) recorded, but there is a severe fatigue because they do not own buildings and their conditions are not good.”

A legislator in Central Equatoria is challenging politicians to build on the potential of youth to make them more productive.  

Peter Duku Wani, representing Kator in the State Assembly, says youth should be engaged in agriculture and other constructive activities. Miraya’s reporter Sworo Charles Elisha spoke with the legislator and now reports

Sworo Charles Elisha: “Peter Duku Wani says politicians should stop exploiting the vulnerability of the young people to promote their personal interests. Duku explains how the youth can be engaged in productive activities.
Peter Duku: “We have a lot of resources which should be utilized. For example we could have large enterprises of forestry of planting trees. The youth could be engaged more beneficially to go for agricultural activities; vegetable gardening. Now we entirely depend on Uganda for our food. If the youth in simply one year are sensitized enough to produce food and also are supported they can do wonders. Right now we are using a lot of money on the war. And also we are using a lot of money on V8 vehicles which cost hundreds of pounds and then these V8s in a short time they have run down and then they are not being used carefully. It’s unnecessary luxury.”

Sworo Charles Elisha: “Duku is also urging the National government to consider introducing an animal restocking program, similar to one in neighbouring Uganda, to give the youth a head start in productive activities.”

Peter Duku: “In Uganda, the National Resistance Movement is distributing a large amount of cattle, pigs and so on so that people at the grassroots would begin to multiply them so that they become useful so that they are also productive. These cattle would multiply and then be distributed to others, and keep everybody busy taking care of cattle for example which is not the case here. This could be implemented here also.”
Sworo Charles Elisha: “Duku says the SPLM should implement its program of taking services to the people in the country.”
Peter Duku: “The SPLM mission, vision and program is clearly, very clearing saying that services to the people is top priority but now services to the individuals through the individuals is top priority.” 
Sworo Charles Elisha: “The MP is hoping his advice will be considered to better the lives of youth in the country. I am Sworo Charles Elisha reporting for Radio Miraya news.”

Infrastructure development has been named a top priority for authorities in Yei town, Central Equatoria State.  
Yei Town Mayor Santo Paul Lasuba says this year, his office plans to demarcate plots and open up more roads in residential areas, and carry out maintenance work on the already existing ones.  

Lasuba says 90% of the road rehabilitation work which started last year has been completed. 

Santo Paul Lasuba: “We have already started with grading of the inner roads. Let me say almost 90% of the grading we have done already and there are only a few roads remaining which are still in the plan. We shall complete it maybe by the end of January. This is mainly in this year we want plan for that, and then number two we are going to plan for demarcations because we have these places which are not demarcated like Hai Simba, Hai Sombe and some areas so we need to open roads for them for accessibility and also to enable the security to move freely.”

In regional news, Tanzania has banned witchdoctors in a move intended to stop attacks on people with albinism. 

The country’s Interior Ministry says there will be a nationwide operation to "arrest and take any witchdoctors to court" if they continue to work. 

Albino people, in Tanzania have over the years faced attacks and their body parts used for rituals, which witchdoctors believe bring fortune and wealth.

Albinism is a genetic condition where people are born without the usual pigment or color in their bodies.

More than 33,000 people in Tanzania are believed to have the condition. 

Seventy have been killed in the past three years but only 10 people have been convicted of murder.
And in sports, St. Luke football team has been crowned champions of the Christmas football tournament after they beat St Paul 6-5 goals last evening.

The defining match was played at Rabita playground in Wau western Bahr el Ghazal State.

The tournament was organized by the catholic diocese of Wau under leadership of Bishop Rodalf Deng Majak.
To end the news, here are the headlines once again:
· IGAD Heads of State summit postponed
· UN calls for release of African Union human rights report on atrocities committed during the conflict

· Cold temperatures affect thousands of South Sudanese refugees in Khartoum
End of Radio Miraya news. I am David Lukan.
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